
Qto111111ontuealtb of 1t{e11tuckp 
HOUSE OF REPRESENT'ATIVES 

JOSH BRANSCUM 
ST A TE REPRESENTATIVE 

OFFICE (502) 564-8100 
Josh. branscum@lrc.ky. gov 

83RD HOUSE DISTRICT 

CAPITOL ANNEX 
702 CAPITOL A VENUE 

FRANKFORT,KENTUCKY 

40601 

TOLL-FREE MESSAGE LINE 

1-800-372-7181

March 25, 2024 

The Honorable James Comer 
United States House of Representatives 
2410 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Representative Comer: 

I am pleased to provide this letter of support for the Russell County Fiscal Court's request for FY 2025 Community 
Project Funding. The funds will be used for the development of a Regional Community Multiplex, the estimated 
cost of which comes in at just under $20 million total. 

The plan is to build this multiplex on 143 acres, in the hemi of the Russell County community, directly off US 
Highway 127. The multiplex will feature both indoor and outdoor recreational, health, and wellness oppotiunities. 
The indoor complex will feature basketball, volleyball, and pickleball courts, a walking track, a sensory play area, 
and conference rooms complete with concessions and restrooms. The outdoor potiion of the multiplex will boast 
soccer fields, a dog park, turf baseball fields, football fields, a walking track, a playground, concessions, restrooms, 
and an above-ground tornado shelter. 

While Russell County has been labeled a "distressed county" by the Appalachian Regional Commission, the 
multiplex holds the key to boost sports tourism. Outdoor and indoor spo1is tourism can boost local businesses and 
strengthen the reputation of the community as a spotis hub. This will attract participants, families, and spectators 
from nearby areas, generating revenue for the local community through accommodations, dining, transpo1iation, and 
leisure activities. The multiplex will attract branded hotels, restaurants, and retail stores with priority given to U.S. 
veterans for employment at the multiplex. This type of venue is proven to significantly drive economic growth, 
increase health outcomes, increase surrounding real estate values, and cultivate a lifelong love of sports in children. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

JB/dl 

Sincerely, 

Josh Branscum 
Kentucky State Representative 
House District 83 



COMMONVVEALTH OF KENTUCKY 
STATE SENATE 

March 7, 2024 

Congressman Comer:

I am writing this letter of support on behalf of the Russell County Fiscal Court for FY2025 
Community Project Funds in the amount of $15 million to develop a regional community 
multiplex. 

The county is in a unique position to unite the Lake Cumberland area for historical economic 
growth through sports tourism. The multiplex will offer a variety of sports, dog park, walking 
track, and playground. In addition, there are approximately 40 acres available to accommodate 
for drag strip racing. This project will entice hotels, restaurants, and retail which will generate 
revenue for the local community along with stmounding neighbors. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request which will contribute to economic prosperity, a 
healthy lifestyle for my constituents, and cultivate a lifelong love of sports for future generations. 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions or ifl may be of assistance. 

Sincerely, 

�� 
Rick Girdler 
State Senator 
District 15 

RG/kl 
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Russell County 

Board of Education 
January 4, 2024 

Dear Congressman Comer,

I am writing to express my full support for the development of the Regional Community Benefit 

Multiplex. As a long-time resident of this county and Superintendent of Russell County Schools I am an 

advocate for community engagement, I believe that this multiplex will provide numerous benefits to our 

citizens and enhance the overall quality of life in our region. 

The proposed multiplex is an ambitious project that aims to create a multi-purpose facility that offers a 

wide range of both indoor and outdoor recreation opportunities. The plans include a handicap 

accessible/sensory sensitive playground for children of all abilities, 31 acres of turf baseball fields, 20 

acres of football fields, soccer fields, pickleball courts, a dog park, and a scenic walking track. The 

outdoor amenities alone are impressive and will undoubtedly attract individuals and families from near 

and far. 

In addition to the outdoor facilities, the multiplex will feature an indoor complex that houses a walking 

track, courts for basketball, volleyball, tennis, pickleball, and an inclusive indoor play area for young 

children. There will also be conference rooms with concessions and restrooms available for public use. 

This combination of indoor and outdoor spaces makes the multiplex unique and highly desirable for 

hosting a variety of events, such as sports tournaments, community gatherings, and business 

conferences. 

From an economic standpoint, the development of the multiplex has the potential to bring significant 

positive impact to our distressed county. Not only will it generate revenue through event admissions 

and facility rentals, but it will also create job opportunities during the construction phase and for 

ongoing operations. Furthermore, the presence of a state-of-the-art recreational facility will likely 

attract businesses and investors to our region, leading to further economic growth and development. 

Beyond the economic benefits, the multiplex will offer countless opportunities for people of all ages to 

engage in physical activity, connect with nature, and foster social connections. Regular exercise and 

outdoor recreation have been proven to improve physical and mental health, and the multiplex will 

provide a convenient and accessible space for our community members to engage in these activities. It 

will also serve as a hub for social interactions, bringing together individuals from diverse backgrounds 

and fostering a sense of belonging and unity. 
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Friends of Wolf Creek National Fish Hatchery 

The Friends of Wolf Creek National Fish Hatchery, Inc. is in full support for the proposed Regional 
Multiplex. As a community partner, we are excited for this project that will attract visitors to our area and 
also provide opportunities for citizens of Russell County. As a support group for the Wolf Creek National 
Fish Hatchery of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, we are involved in different partnerships in the 
community, and we can envision the value of this multiplex as far-reaching. Outdoor experiences and being 
immersed in nature has proven to be educational, physically and mentally beneficial, and motivating. 

Our organization is excited to help with plans for the pollinator gardens in the multiplex area. Seventy-five 
percent of the world's flowering plants and about 35 percent of the world's food crops depend on animal 
pollinators to reproduce. lt's no secret that bees are disappearing and bats are dying. These and other 
animal pollinators face many challenges in the modem world. Habitat loss, disease, parasites, and 
environmental contaminants have all contributed to the decline of many species of pollinators. Pollinators 
that can't find the right quantity or quality of food (nectar and pollen from blooming plants within flight 
range) don't survive. !Zight now, there simply aren't enough pollinator friendly plantings to support 
pollinators. For these reasons, we are committed to helping bring pollinator gardens to the Regional 
Multiplex. Along with support from staff at Wolf Creek National Fish Hatchery, we will provide resources, 
information, and guidance for planting successful pollinator gardens. The Friends of Wolf Creek National 
Fish Hatchery will also provide monetary support to purchase native seeds for pollinator-friendly plants. 

A pollinator garden placed in the Regional Multiplex will not only provide habitat for pollinators, but will 
provide a beautiful area for visitors to enjoy and learn about native plants and pollination. This can foster a 
love for plants, animals, and conservation. Educational signage could be placed around the garden to 
inform the public about the importance of pollinators. 

We are excited about what the Regional Multiplex will bring to our community. Promoting outdoor activity 
and enjoyment of nature is something our organization can proudly support. Helping pollinators and 
educating the public about the importance of pollinators goes along with the mission of the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service which is "To work with others to conserve, protect, and enhance fish, wildlife, and plants 
and their habitats for the continuing benefit of the American people." 1 encourage your department to 
approve this project and move forward with its implementation. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

James Clark 
President, Friends of Wolf Creek National Fish Hatchery 
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